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Coming Events  

 

¶ April 1 ð April Foolôs Day 

¶ April 2ðInternational Chil-
drenôs Book Day 

¶ April 4ðTell a Lie Day (NOT!) 

¶ April 7ðWorld Health Day 

¶ April 18ðIncome Tax Day 

¶ April 22ðEarth Day 

¶ April 23ðPassover begins 

¶ April 27ðAdministrative 
Professional Day 

¶ April 29ðArbor Day 

¶ April 30ï Passover ends 

¶ May 6ðôWho Wants to be a 
US Citizen?ô Trivia Competi-
tion 

   o 
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Education and Dedication Equal Success  
In the very first issue of Noticias, (September 2011), we 
introduced you to Rudy Rodriguez.  Originally from El Sal-
vador, he spent most of his childhood helping to support 
his large family, which left him little time for a formal edu-
cation.  Whenever possible, he took advantage of adult 
education classes, including those offered here at 
MCRC.  In 2011, Rudy was working part time at SafeNet, 

while focusing on passing his GED®.  

  

Since then, the Rodriguez family has seen positive chang-
es.   Rudy, Adriana, and Rudy Jr. welcomed their newest 
family member, Mary DeAna, and Rudy earned his 
GED®.  After that, he set his sights on bigger dreams.  He 

wanted to open his own business.    

 

With the help of Nathaniel Zimmerman, owner of the Walk 
Rite Shoe store, Rudy did just that.  Mr. Zimmerman helped 
him to learn about shoe repair, and the tools used.  He also 

provided support in setting up the business itself.  

  

The grand opening of Rudyõs Shoe Repair happened in 
October 2015.   Located at 263 West 26

th
 Street, the shop 

focuses on the repair of shoes, boots, bags and other leath-
er products for its customers.  Rudy says the purpose of his 
business is to ògive a better quality of work, help others 

achieve their goals, and explore new horizons.ó 

 

Though the staff is small, with one full time and one part 
time worker, Rudy hopes to expand in the future.   His em-
ployees pride themselves on attention to detail, and really 
understanding the needs of their customers -giving every-

thing a personal touch.     

 

When asked what advice he would give to others, he said, 
òBelieve in yourself, in what you are capable to do.  Set the 
goals you would like to reach, and start working on 

them!ó  Itõs easy to see that he follows his own advice! 

Want to know more?   See Rudy and his employ-
ees in action in a recent local news story at:   
http://www.erietvnews.com/story/31371605/

shoe-repair-business-back-in-erie 

http://www.erietvnews.com/story/31371605/shoe-repair-business-back-in-erie
http://www.erietvnews.com/story/31371605/shoe-repair-business-back-in-erie
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I am an Erie area native and a graduate of Fairview High School, Allegheny College and the 
University of Pittsburgh School of Law.  I spent my junior year of college living and studying in 
Paris, where I attended the Institut d'Etudes Europeenes and the Universite de Paris-Sorbonne 
(Paris IV).  I have been employed since 2003 as an Assistant District Attorney in Erie County, 
where I handle a variety of matters, including jury trials and appeals, in state and federal 
court.  I am a member of the Erie County Bar Association, where I have served on a number of 
committees and as a volunteer in the AKT (Attorneys and Kids Together) program.  I am a mem-
ber of the First Presbyterian Church of the Covenant, where I have served as president of dea-
cons and trustees.  I am a member of the Board of Governors and a former member of the 
Board of Directors of the Erie Philharmonic.  I am active in local community theatre and have 
performed in a number of productions at the Erie Playhouse, All an Act Theatre, the Station 
Dinner Theatre, Gannon's "Shakespeare Summer Nights" and Dramashop.  In my spare time I 
enjoy spending time with family & friends, theatre & the arts, travel, running, working out, the 
outdoors, and sports events.  I have been a member of the MCRC Board of Directors since 

2006. 

I have always been very favorably impressed by the number and variety of programs and ser-
vices MCRC offers refugees and immigrants to help them become acclimated to a new life in 
Erie and the USA. I am privileged to serve as Board President, and look forward to continuing 
to work with Joanna and the dedicated staff, Board of Directors and volunteers to fulfill our 
mission and to raise awareness of the organization and the issues we face. The coming years 

will no doubt present many challenges, and I am confident we will meet them.  

 

Meet MCRCõs New Board President 

Michael Burns, Esq.  

MCRC Daycare Celebrates 

Easter with our Elders  

On March 24, 2016 the MCRC Daycare children enjoyed celebrating 

Easter with our Elder Program with an Easter Egg Hunt and dying 

Easter Eggs! 
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The John E. Horan Garden Apartments Learning Center is instru-

mental in assisting individuals in their need to be self-sufficient. 

The JEHGA Learning Center, for short/as it is known, is consid-

ered a one-stop shop offering case management, employment, 

and education services. The center is located in the John E. 

Horan Garden Apartments at 730 Tacoma Road. The unique 

location allows services, all free of charge, to be provided to 

Housing Authority residents as well as the public.   

 The JEHGA Learning Center offers intense case management 

where the individual can meet with a case manager one -on-one, 

discuss a goal plan, and get assistance with any services needed 

at the time. An employment coordinator is located on site to 

assist with résumés, mock interviews, and job placement. Both 

ESL and GED classes are offered at the center. Placement testing 

and classes are provided on site and no prior knowledge is nec-

essary.  

There are several extra-curricular activities that the JEHGA Learn-

ing Center hosts. Girl Scouts, Self-Defense classes, The Womenõs 

Empowerment Group, Erie Free Taxes, Learnersõ Permit classes, 

and Computer classes are just a few of the revolving programs 

offered at the center.    

Girl Scouts in partnership with the YMCA Kids Club and SafeNet 

will begin on March 14
th

, 2016 and will continue every Monday 

from 5:00-7:00 pm at the Learning Center.  Girls who are in third 

grade will have the opportunity to earn badges and become 

members of a troop. 

The Women's Empowerment Group is a social group dedicated 

to assist and enable women in finding their inner "Wonder Wom-

an" as well as to prove a sense of camaraderie. This group is 

open to all women and there is no registration process. The 

group meets every Thursday from 5:30-7:00 pm. Refreshments 

are provided.  

The Erie Free Tax Program will resume at the center on April 2
nd

 

and continue on April 6
th

, 9
th

, 14
th

, and 16
th

. April 16
th

 will be the 

last day to complete taxes at the Learning Center for the 2015 

tax season.  

Learnersõ Permit classes will be held daily beginning April 5
th

, 

2016 from 9:00 am-10:00 am Monday-Thursday. The classes are 

MCRC Staff Teacher Fran Davis, pictured above, was invited 

to speak at the Citizenship Ceremony on Friday, March 4, 

2016.  Congratulations to everyone who gained their US 

Citizenship that day! 

open to anyone who wishes to learn the rules of the road and 

prepare for the permit exam in a classroom setting.  

Computer classes will begin April 1, 2016 and are designed to 

assist participants learn general computer knowledge and know -

how.  No previous knowledge is necessary.  

The JEHGA Learning Center provides an individual with one 

place to meet most of their needs. Service referrals are distributed 

for things that cannot be done in -house. There is a fully function-

ing computer lab located on site as well as dedicated individuals 

who are willing to assist those in need. If you have any questions 

or would like to register or attend an activity, please contact 

Shatreece Johnson at 814-454-1266 or sjohnson@mcrcerie.org 

or feel free to stop in from 8:30-7:00 pm Monday-Thursday, 8:30-

4:30 pm Friday, or 11:00-3:00 pm Saturday at the John E. Horan 

Garden Apartments Learning Center at 730 Tacoma Road Erie, 

PA 16511.   
MCRC Staff at JEHGA left to right:  

Nick Bobango, Shatreece Johnson and Eddie Ocasio 

mailto:sjohnson@mcrcerie.org

